
 

Mayor`s message of condolences to the deceased Mine workers 

I would like to express shock and disbelief to the barbaric incident that happened on the 

night of the 02nd April 2018 where a bus ferrying Modikwa Mine workers was torched with 

people inside. We do not have enough words to describe the tragedy that befell our 

Municipality, Modikwa Platinum Mine and the families of those who were injured and some 

who lost their lives while on an honest mission to feed their families and to improve our 

economy.  

We would like to condemn this gruesome event with all terms and call upon the law 

enforcement agencies to arrest those who are responsible for the senseless murder of our 

people. We would also like to appeal for calm amongst the community during this difficult 

and trying time and to allow the Police to do their work without disturbance. We are hopeful 

that through our assistance and cooperation the perpetrators will soon be behind bars to pay 

heavily for their cowardice actions.  

We would like to convey our sincere condolences to the families of Mine workers who lost 

their lives during the incident and also to Modikwa Mine, colleagues and the trade unions 

where the deceased were members.  We pray that you find comfort and encouragement 

from the word of God and emerge from the ordeal much stronger. We also like to wish those 

injured speedy recovery and to be back home soon to be with their loved ones.  

On behalf of Fetakgomo Tubatse Local Municipality we express sadness and shock on this 

wicked incident that has befell on all of us. Be comforted 

 


